
STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL ON RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

1 OCTOBER 2013   (1915 to 2120)

PRESENT:

Group A 
Peter Kendrick  (PK)
Mike Freedman  (MF)
Audrey King    (AK)
William Doris  (WD)
Saleem Sheikh  (SS)
Group B 

Colin Powell  (CP)
Lilian Zwarts  (LZ)
Group C

Kay Seamer  (KSe)
Group D 
Councillor Laxmi Attwar (LA)
Co-opted

None

LA Advisor

Keith Shipman (KSh)
Officers 

Penny Garry  (PG) – Clerk
Item 1   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations were made

Item 2   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Councillor Linda Taylor 

Councillor Richard Williams

Mr P K Lom
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Item 3.
 RESIGNATION OF DAVID CRISPIN

David Crispin has resigned his post as Consultant to Merton SACRE due to personal reasons and some professional reasons.  PK was unsure if he was still working with Sutton SACRE.  AK wanted thanks documented and all agreed that David had provided invaluable expertise and support to SACRE.

AK asked if the LA Advisor, KSh, would be undertaking training as David had done.  KSh responded that he was not sure about this yet but that there would be funds available to buy in training if it was felt relevant and necessary.  He also stated that he hoped to improve communications between SACRE and the Merton Schools through his role and SACRE and due to his involvement with schools as the LBM Education Inclusion Manager.

Item 4   MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11 JUNE 2013 

The minutes of the meeting held on 11 June were agreed.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING
None 

Item 5  MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ELSEWHERE

None.

Item  6     SACRE RESPONSE TO THE WOOLWICH MURDER
KSh reported that the feedback he had received was that Schools were grateful to receive the information but that it had taken too long to be sent.  SS asked that there should be a policy around responding to include a time limit.

Item 7   ANNUAL REPORT 2012/13

Since David Crispin had resigned, Kate Saksena and Keith Shipman would be drafting the Annual Report.  It will be presented at the February SACRE meeting for comments.  This would also give an opportunity to include the GCSE results
Item 8  REC RE PROGRAMME OF STUDY GUIDANCE DOCUMENT  and
Item 9  MERTON AGREED SYLLABUS

Letter sent to schools

A letter had been sent out from Merton by Keith Shipman and Kate Saksena explaining what the new Programme of Study was and mentioning that a workshop would be held in the Spring.The results of the survey on this Review will be published on 23rd October.

PK explained that there had been some misunderstanding as he had intended this letter to come from SACRE and he was unaware that a workshop was being offered as his understanding was that nothing would be done around the syllabus until the Governments intentions were clearer.  KSh apologised for this misunderstanding but said that it was felt that it would be an opportunity to engage RE teachers, show that the Local Authority values RE and begin a dialogue about the curriculum whilst also giving an opportunity for SACRE members to meet with them.  
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SACRE members agreed that this should be an afternoon workshop at the Chaucer Centre, although there were concerns around whether Head teachers would release staff for this as there was no funding for cover for these teachers.  KSe explained that there were so many pressures on staff with the changing curriculum that this may not be seen as priority.  It was agreed that the agenda would need to be very specific and attractive and seen to be of value to teachers in promoting the best use of the syllabus. The invitation should also include people in schools that are doing the curriculum modelling.
It was noted that Merton subject leaders did not always attend the local meetings, whereas Sutton’s attendance was better.  SS also commented that he is aware that some schools are not following the syllabus and also that they are employing outside consultants to deliver training – he felt that they should be approaching SACRE in the first instance.  CP explained that St Marks have taken the role of RE very seriously and are raising standards and that where external people are brought in to talk about or teach RE at St. Mark’s there is a good quality control system in place.  He also advised that there were a lot of models in Church schools that have good outcomes under Section 48 – these could be used to mutually support other schools.
Since the change in inspections Ofsted do not now report on RE and the wider SMSC is often “lost” within inspection reports and this results in an inability to monitor how effective teaching of RE is in schools.

KSh felt that the Primary Schools would benefit from having a clearer view of RE at Secondary level.

CP felt that SACRE needed to promote the aspirations about maintaining high standards in RE teaching and that there is need to publicise those schools that are doing well and promote the wider benefits to the school and impact that this good teaching of RE has.

Item 10   Information from the LA

None.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

SACRE’s Profile

There was a general concern amongst members that SACREs may not continue.  CP said that he actually felt that since the All Party Parliamentary Group were now meeting and had commissioned the REC Council to come up with the Draft Programme of Study, RE had been brought more into the spotlight.  KSh assured SS that Merton were very keen to continue with SACRE and that there is a need to reflect the different religious diversities that there are in Merton and that SACRE would play a large role in that.  SACRE members felt that there had not been particularly good information sharing or feedback from the LA in the past.

It was felt that the role of SACRE should be promoted, almost in terms of promoting a brand and to encourage schools to use the expertise of SACRE.  KSh said that he attends the Primary Heads and Secondary Heads meetings and also a Community Cohesion group, where local emerging themes are discussed, and that he was keen to promote SACRE in these arenas.
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A suggestion was made that an article be put into the School Governors newsletters and that June Crame be approached to see if training around the new curriculum (and particularly to include RE) was being offered to Governors.

There is also a directory of Places of Worship and it was agreed that each faith representative would find out whether these places of worship allowed visits from school children or did any outreach work.  This information could then be added to the directory.

Action:  MF to send a standardised list of questions for SACRE members to send to faith leaders of local organisations to find out which Places of Worship offer visits and/or outreach services.

Item 11    MATTERS FOR REFERRAL TO THE LA 

None – see matters arising.

Item 12    DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting is on:    

Tuesday 25th February 2013,  7.15pm  

Venue:   Oasis Church, 1-27 Fortescue Road, Colliers Wood, London, SW19 2EA
Agenda and any other relevant papers will be sent out two weeks before, please advise the clerk (by email penny.garry@merton.gov.uk  or telephone 020 8545 3376) whether you will attending or to send apologies.

NOTE:  A further meeting has been arranged for:

     10th June 2014     Venue:  tbc

